
Kia ora koutou, Dobri dan, Bonjour, Hallo, Hola, 
Zdravstvuyte, Nǐn hǎo, Salve, Konnichiwa, Guten 
Tag, Olá, Anyoung haseyo, Asalaam alaikum, 
Greetings everyone,

We have had a productive first week back at 
school. Children have settled quickly back into 
school routines which has been pleasing to see.  A 
warm welcome to all of our new families who have 
joined us this term.

A warm welcome also to Emma-lee Dromgool 
and Sara Rogers who are job sharing in Room 12 
for the rest of this year. We also welcome Jacqui 
Bourne, a new teacher aide who is starting with 
us.  On August 19th, we will be sadly farewelling 
Amber Brindle.  We thank Amber for her passion 
and dedication to her role these past 51/2 years and 
wish her every success with her future endeavours.

Doesn’t the new canopy look fantastic!  This is a 
welcome addition to our school and will be well 
utilised in both the cooler and hotter months. A 
huge thank you to our Board who have ensured 
that this happened alongside the Ministry of 
Education.

As per my previous email, the Ministry of Education 
is strongly encouraging staff and year 4-6 students 
to wear masks while indoors.  If you would like 
your child to wear a mask, please send a named 
mask to school with your child. We will have some 
child sized masks if children would like to wear 
these.  We will continue to keep classrooms well 
ventilated and socially distance where possible.  
Covid case numbers continue to be very low this 
week with just 1 case. 

The PTA are running some fantastic fundraisers 
at the moment, firstly the Quiz evening, which is 
being held at the Turner Centre on August 6th.  
Tickets are $20pp.  Tables of up to 10 people.  If you 
would like to book a table, please email: pta@kkps.
school.nz  Tickets are selling fast, so please come 
along for a fun night out and support our school at 
the same time!!

This term we also have sausage sizzles and a disco 
(movie character theme), tickets can be purchased 
on KINDO. Lastly, we are selling the amazing Lens 
Pies as a fundraiser.  See pie flavours below.  Check 
in with friends and family if they too want to buy 
some pies or sausage rolls.  Orders need to be 
placed by 9am Friday 5th August via KINDO. 

A huge thank you to Nick Laird who donated some 
lights for us to use at our recent disco.  Also to the 
Turner Centre who are doing an amazing deal for 
our school on the quiz night. The Turner Centre 
will be an amazing location for the quiz and we are 
truly appreciative of them doing this for us.

Kia pai to koutou wa whakata - enjoy your weekend 
everyone.

Ngā mihi
Dr Sarah Brown
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Lunches
lunchorders.co.nz

Lunch Orders delivered daily

sushigallerykerikeri.com
Sushi Gallery delivers Thurs

Uniforms
DD Gold

p: 09-407 1527
e: logo@ddgold.co.nz

PTA 2nd hand uniform
text only 02108506380

include size and item required

Find us on 
facebook

Log in to Kindo

Class Dojo
School Board  Election 2022 
Our school will be undertaking a parent election for 5 
School Board vacancies. You should have received your 
nomination form in the post.
• Nominations close on Wednesday 3rd August at 12 

noon.
• Voting Papers will be issued by  Wednesday 10th 

August
       (should nominations exceed vacancies)
• Election day Wednesday 7th September
• Postal votes accepted until Monday 12th September
• Votes counted Tuesday 13th September
• Board takes office Wednesday 14th September

Place your returning officer contact details 
here and your school logo to the left

Nominate yourself or someone you know to be a 
school board member

Get on board!

3 Way conferences
2nd August Early Finish
To enable teachers to meet with 
whanau, we are asking that children 
be collected early at 12.15pm on 
Tuesday 2nd August. This will give 
enough time to prepare for the  first 
3WCs which begin at 1pm. 

If you are unable to collect your 
child early on this day, they will be 
supervised for the  remainder of the 
day. Buses will run as usual on this 
day - 2.50pm. 
3 Way conferences Booking

You are able to book conference 
times online: Schoolinterviews.
co.nz  code 62z4n.
click here for more information.
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12 pack of pies:
- choose pack from one of these flavours 

Mince
Mince and cheese

Steak, bacon and mushroom
Butter chicken

Steak and cheese
Vegetarian quiche

$36

12 pack of sausage rolls
$35

Place orders via KINDO by 9am on 5th August. click here
Pies will be sent home with children or can be collected 

from school on Wednesday 10th August from 2pm.

Len’s Pies
World famous in NZ

K      NZL       FUN 71M35

Prizes for the winning team, best dressed, best decorated table, spot prizes,
raffles, auctions & more. Help us raise funds for swings for Kerikeri Primary
School. Book a table of 10 or we will help put you into teams. Limited tickets.

YOUR NAME HERE

KKPS PTA PRESENTS… NOTHING TRIVIAL – HOLIDAY EDIT

6 AUGUST 2022 DOORS OPEN 6:30 PM
TRIVIA STARTS 7 PM

TURNER CENTRE

KERIKERI

pta@kkps.school.nz

Tickets $20 per person

August 12th or September 9th

click here to order

For current KKPS Students only

Year 1 - 3 Disco 5.30pm to 6.30pm 
Year 3 - 6 Disco 6.45pm to 8pm

(Year 3 can attend either disco)

click here to purchase tickets

Disco Friday 16th September
Theme: Movie Characters

2nd August
3 Way Conferences - 1pm to 7pm - 

early finish (12.15pm)
3rd August

3 Way Conferences  3pm to 5pm
5th August

9am cut off for pie orders
6th August

Nothing Trivial Quiz

12th August
Sausage Sizzle
19th August

Rōpu Day - Maths Theme 5pm
24th August

Board Meeting
26th August

Daffodil Day- Mufti Day

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=pta_lens_pies_fundraiser
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=sausage_sizzle
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=disco


KORU Kids at KKPS 
Term Three - Week 1 KORU Kaiako and Colleagues Term Three - Week 1 KORU Kaiako and Colleagues 

The KORU values are values that underpin everything at 
KKPS.  That is to say, that the values have not only been 
developed for the tamariki in the school but for everyone 
who is working within KKPS.   Our leaders, teachers, 
teacher aides, administrators, and caretakers are all 

part of KKPS KORU school.  We too, practice Kia Kaha, 
Owning our Learning, Respectful and Responsible and 
Understanding and Accepting.   He waka eke noa. 

What does that look like for our staff?

KIA KAHA We model what it looks like when we find 
things hard but to keep going.

Teachers too will share their Whakapapa and Pepeha at 
Whakatauki - it’s not always easy for us, as we’re on the 
learning journey too.  With support from the children and 
our colleagues, we can give it a go.

Owning our 
Learning

We are Lifelong Learners
We are always open to new learning and 
challenges

We take part in Professional Development (both individually 
and as a staff).  We’re always learning; reading articles, 
completing courses, and having learning discussions with 
each other.

Respectful and 
Responsible

We listen to each other, and to all key 
stakeholders
We take care of school property and 
resources

We talk respectfully to each other and we take care of our 
school. We support and care for the hauora of each other.

Understand and 
accept others

We are committed to what is good for 
the school and colleagues, not just what 
might be good for ourselves
We are kind

We may not always agree with each other’s opinions, but 
the way we respond to differences is key.  Whether we are 
beginning teachers, or experienced teachers, we value the 
suggestions and opinions of colleagues.

Thankful Fridays
Each Friday we celebrate our colleagues by writing “Thankful Friday” messages. These messages 

acknowledge the amazing work we do for each other and an Inspiration Award is given to a member of staff 
who has demonstrated the KORU values over the past week.

KORU Colleagues Standards for Professional Conduct at KKPS

WHAT IT LOOKS LIKE
- Positive contributions

- Debate/discussion is professional and 
around development of self and others

- Professional responses to challenges and 
questions 

WHAT IT LOOKS LIKE
- Valuing others’ opinions and ideas

- Open to new ideas and concepts from all 
speakers

- Willing to put aside differences of opinions 
and beliefs

- Patience and tolerance
- Respectful disagreement

ESPECTFUL & 
RESPONSIBLE

R
O

NDERSTANDING
& ACCEPTING

U
IA KAHAK

WHAT IT LOOKS LIKE
- Questions and discussions are 
thoughtful, pertinent and timely

- Positive comments and participation 
leading to teacher growth

- Enthusiastic and receptive engagement

WHAT IT LOOKS LIKE
- ‘Present’, active listeners who give their 
full attention to the speaker and/or task

- Good manners
- Punctual; seated at the scheduled start 

time

WHAT IT MEANS FOR STAFF
- Active and positive participation in all 
PLD opportunities provided by external 

or internal providers
- Open to new learning and challenges

WHAT IT MEANS FOR STAFF
- Actively listening to speakers

- Respond in an open, learning manner
- Engage in collaborative and collegial 

discussions

WHAT IT MEANS FOR STAFF
- United desire to benefit the learning of 

our children 
- Commitment to what is good for the 
school and colleagues, not just what 

might be good for ourselves
- Receptive to, and positively challenged 
by, all PLD providers and opportunities

WHAT IT MEANS FOR STAFF
- Determined to engage and contribute 

for the benefit of own learning and 
others

- Professional courage to critically 
evaluate own impact on learning



Last term we learnt about minibeasts. Minibeasts do not 
have vertebrae. We also made dioramas of their habitat.

Class of the fortnight - Room 7 with Whaea Jess



After school and school holiday 
childcare

Contact: Tina Schonweiss
Email: info@getactivenz.co.nz

Phone: 02102446969

Oramahoe Kindergarten
John Lawry Parent Workshop

31st July click here

Each week two children who consistently show amazing KORU kids values will join 
Sarah Brown to have morning tea.

Congratulations Leonard Sexton, Demi Hemara, Sabine Atkinson and Neve Jones.

The Plough and 
Feather host a 

weekly ‘Morning tea 
with the Principal at 

their restaurant.

Morning Tea with 
the Principal

Little Dippers Swim School  
New term starts: Wednesday 27th July

For all queries and bookings please call or email our office on:
09 4075 335 / littledippersswim@gmail.com

Attendance - at school is so important
This year, student attendance has had its ups and downs. Once you look at the information below you 

will see just how much one or two days absence can affect you child’s education over time.

1 or 2 days a week doesn’t seem much but...

EVERY DAY COUNTS

Starts 5th August at KKPS 3pm to 3.40pm
Playball is an international multi-sport and movement
programme, teaching skills from a variety of sports in a fun,
positive environment from professional coaches. click here for 
more information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1c_EKV_DF0d_mxhIXCKkG59egI9CQ5nIe/view?usp=sharing
mailto:%20littledippersswim%40gmail.com?subject=
http://

